
From: Spyridon Leoussis  
Sent: 22 September 2021 15:01 
To: Esther, Chan <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk> 
Cc: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk>; Legister, Linda <Linda.Legister@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Licence Consultee Email. Licence Application Number:22366 - Cedar Restaurant 58 College 
Road, London, Brent, NW10 5ET 

 
Dear Ms Chan, 
 
My client has changed his mind and shall only sell on the premises, in the internal seating area, for 
consumption on the premises only -this is in order to simplify the application. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Spyridon Leoussis 
Partner  
NWL Solicitors 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
From: Esther, Chan  
Sent: 22 September 2021 14:57 
To: Spyridon Leoussis  
Cc: Business Licence ; Legister, Linda  
Subject: RE: Licence Consultee Email. Licence Application Number:22366 - Cedar Restaurant 58 College 
Road, London, Brent, NW10 5ET 
 
Dear Mr Leoussis, 
 
Thank you for your prompt reply. 
 
The application states that the applicant wish to supply alcohol On and Off (Both) the premise, see below 
extract. The supply of alcohol happens where the exchange of payment takes place and therefore payment 
shall take place only in the ‘Sitting Area’ being the only area for proposed licensable activities. Will this 
include Off sales and where would the alcohol be displayed and stored? 



 
 
Kind Regards 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
Regulatory Services 
Brent Council 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
From: Spyridon Leoussis   
Sent: 22 September 2021 14:07 
To: Esther, Chan <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk> 
Cc: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk>; Legister, Linda <Linda.Legister@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Licence Consultee Email. Licence Application Number:22366 - Cedar Restaurant 58 College 
Road, London, Brent, NW10 5ET 
 
Dear Ether, 
 
Thank you for your email. 
 
Please see my clients comments in red below. 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Spyridon Leoussis 
Partner  
NWL Solicitors 
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From: Esther, Chan <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk>  
Sent: 22 September 2021 11:18 
To: Spyridon Leoussis   
Cc: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk>; Legister, Linda <Linda.Legister@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Licence Consultee Email. Licence Application Number:22366 - Cedar Restaurant 58 College 
Road, London, Brent, NW10 5ET 
 
Dear Mr Leoussis, 
 
I am the consulting officer acting on the behalf of the Licensing Authority. I am in receipt of the attached 
revised plan submitted on 1st September 2021 and require clarification on the areas proposed for licensable 
activities. 
 
According to the attached plan, only the ‘sitting’ area is shaded in red, does this mean that only this area 
will be used to supply licensable activities as I note, there are counters at the front and a backyard garden? 
The Licensable activities shall only be carried out in the area shaded red on the attached plan (i.e. just the 
internal seating area); so, not at the counters in the front or the backyard garden 
 

 If your client intends to supply licensable activities at the counter and backyard garden including 
consumption of alcohol, I require all the all the proposed areas outlined in a red line around the 
boundary for clarity (see attached plan information). The Licensable activities shall only be carried 
out in the area shaded red on the attached plan (i.e. just the internal seating area); so, not at the 
counters in the front or the backyard garden 

 If the backyard garden is intended for use by customers, please confirm the number of seating and 
timings? N/A 

 Can you confirm if your client intends to supply alcohol as part of a delivery service via a third party 
like Deliveroo? My client shall not be supplying alcohol as part of any delivery service 

 
Until the Licensing Authority are in receipt of the required information, we refuse the grant of the 
application. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
Regulatory Services 
Brent Council 
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